
 

 

 

 

    

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 

 

We are now in July, the final month of the year and there is still much to look forward to. 

On Monday, we finally manage to treat KS2 to the long-planned theatre version of The Hobbit. This is followed by a special workshop for Year 5 to 

learn about the inner backstage workings of putting together such a show. 

Next Wednesday, we look forward to Sports Day and picnic for KS1 and 2. I cannot wait to see all your colourful rugs on our school field again and 

the following week, Year 2 will travel to Walton on the Naze for their annual seaside visit. 

The end of the month will feature the follow up to our successful Cultural Day: our Summer Celebration on Thursday 21st July. For our children this 

starts again with a non-uniform day where they can wear clothes that best represent their cultural heritage and our richly diverse school 

community. Contact the school office if you would like to reserve a table to sell food, home-made crafts or promote your local, relevant business. 

 

Mr Jan M Bless – Headteacher 

 

Help us strike Gold! 
Please give 5 minutes of your time to help Mrs Rees by following this link https://tinyurl.com/ActiveTravelParentSurvey 

to complete a ‘travel to school’ survey before Friday 1st July.  
By doing so we will finally obtain our GOLD school travel award - we are just one consultation away! 

  

Whole school photo now available to order 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Platinum Jubilee Year whole school photo is now ready to view and purchase at https://htmp.st/PrinceOfWalesWSG   
There will be a free “deliver to school” option open for approximately 14 days, otherwise home delivery is available for £5 postage and packing.  

 

 

 

Newsletter  
1st July 2022 

Attendance this week 

Ash   90.87% 

Birch 89.17% 

Oak   89.33% 

1H  94.20%           

1K  91.96%          

1W 91.81%           

2A 91.96%           

2L 94.23%           

2T 91.67%          

3F  92.31%              

3H 90.38%              

3W 94.20%             

4F 87.00%             

4G 90.63%             

4Gl 94.89%            

5G 93.43%             

5R  90.22%   

5T  86.98%             

6B 91.67% 

6C 90.79% 

6T 94.38% 

6Ta 91.67% 

Well done to Ash, 2A and 4Gl for best attendance this week. 
Overall attendance since September 2021: 93.26% 

 
 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2ftinyurl.com%2fActiveTravelParentSurvey&c=E,1,j_MUHQjwX33XciF2j1yPCA_UGU93PcCiXhOVvFnCQ0oVWg_n5otk26mtzeVHIDFxi8sGDXMZhWYzKrvLsnjNDWFpCePIhAS39ko9oIaeVVo8k2qenM7MiKBkhw,,&typo=1
https://htmp.st/PrinceOfWalesWSG


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE TIME YEAR EVENT 

04.07 am KS2 The Hobbit – by M&M Theatre Productions at school 

06.07 

10am 

12 – 1pm 

1.30pm 

Years 1 and 2  

All 

Years 3, 4, 5 and 6 

Sports Day  

Whole School Picnic  

Sports Day  

07.07 9.15am Reception Sports day 

7th or 8th July All day Year 6 Year 6 secondary schools’ transition day 

12th July  All day  Year 2 Walton on the Naze sea side visit 

21.07 3:30pm all 
 

21.07  Nursery Final school day for Nursery 

22.07.22  all 100% Attendance Club 

22.07.22 1.30pm all School closed at 1:30pm for Summer break 

https://hafenfield.co.uk/#finder


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please make sure your child comes to school dressed in their PE kit. Please remember their 

water bottle with their name clearly written on it. Ensure they have sunscreen on if it is a sunny 

day and a hat.   

Please do not come to the school office – once you have dropped your child off meet us on the 

school field - signposted.  

Musical talent 

Lara from 4F playing on the keyboard as 

children walked into assembly. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1969 GOLDEN TICKET THRONE by 5T  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Charlie and the Chocolate Factory by Roald Dahl, 

one of the most loved and read children’s books 

was written in 1964. What is not to like about the 

story of a boy who against the odds obtains a 

Golden Ticket to win a tour of an amazing 

chocolate factory run by an imaginative 

chocolatier, Willy Wonka, and his staff of Oompa-

Loompas. Roald Dahl’s imagination delighted 

young and old readers alike and this story 

continues the enthrall new audiences.   

For research purposes and to obtain suitable craft 

materials, the children ate a variety of chocolate bars 

for home work and brought the wrappers back to 

school. These were attached to the chair, together with 

a number of Golden Tickets.  



 

 

 

 

                                                          1966 WORLD CUP THRONE by 5R 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In History we were focusing on the Queen’s reign over the 

last 70 years and in 5R specifically on this event of 1966. We 

used lots of pictures of her presenting the trophy to the 

England players. We enjoyed researching the football 

team and the sporting spectacular and loved creating our 

own throne to represent this amazing achievement. 

On the day, the Queen awarded the 

trophy to the team and medals to the 

11 players who were on the pitch at 

the end of the match. In 2009, the rest 

of the team and all the staff members 

were awarded medals and it was 

recognised that it was a team effort, 

as it took more than just the 11 players 

to win the World Cup. Our throne 

features all of the team, as well as the 

managers and coaches. 

‘They think its  

all over…it is  

now!’ 

This is one of the most famous sporting quotes in English 

history, and we used this as our inspiration to create our 

throne to celebrate England winning the Football World 

Cup in 1966.  The 1960’s was an era of change and it 

was a time of optimism and the greatest optimists were 

the football supporters who thought that England could 

win!  But they were proved right. The World Cup was 

hosted by England and the final against West Germany 

was played at Wembley; England won 4-2 in extra time. 



 

 

 

 

"That's one small step for man, one giant leap 

for mankind." 

                                                            1969 MOON LANDING THRONE by 5G 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We reimagined the famous 

footprint on our throne to 

demonstrate Armstrong’s first 

moon walk by examining the print 

from photos and then figure out a 

way to recreate this. One child’s 

wellington boot had similar deep 

grooves and he stepped into thick 

playdough to mimic the deep 

imprint of this famous photograph. 

Once hardened it was painted. A 

small photo of Earth and the 

American flag against the black 

backdrop gives the right effect. 

 

The Lunar Module Eagle landed carrying 

Armstrong and Aldrin, on the Sea of Tranquillity 

on July 20, 1969. 

President Kennedy made an appeal to the 

special Congress on May 25, 1961 saying: "I 

believe this nation should commit itself to 

achieving the goal, before this decade is out, of 

landing a man on the moon and returning him 

safely to Earth." This was exactly what 

happened! 

Class 5G used this famous quote by Neil 
Armstrong to inspire us create our ‘throne’ 
depicting the most famous moon landing for 
mankind.  The throne reveals one footprint of 
Neil Armstrong. 

It must have been the most exciting, breath-
taking yet challenging moment for both of the 
Americans, Neil Armstrong and Edward Aldrin to 
step on soil outside our own planet.  

 



 

 

 

 

The Value for June is:

 
The pupils who received a certificate this week: 

 

Mia 1H, Simal 1K, Ismail 1W, Rosie 2A, Madiha 2L,     

Tyler-Mae 2T, Tshion 3F, Amelia 3H, Hasanali 3W,       

Lara 4F, Zaynab 4G, Ariah 4GL, Haitem 5G, Yavuz 5R, 

Domantas 5T, Saniyah 6B, Sienna 6C, Kyla 6T, Brian 6TA 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Mr Halley together with Baris, Sienna, 

Nihal and Jakub achieved the  

Year 6 Resilience Award 

Congratulations to our latest 

Word Millionaires: 

Bethel and Angelina 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Accelerated Reading 

Winner for KS1& Y3: 

2A with 95.9% 

Eliana 4/4 – 100% 

 

Winner for KS2: 

5R with 87.8% 

Ali 2/2 – 90% 

 



 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy children with their cake and gingerbread boxes.   

They were all excited about who could decorate their cake or gingerbread the best; no winners though and hopefully no 

upset dentists following this fun filled, creative sugary happy hour!!  

 

Chef Len  

 



 

 

 

 

 

wear traditional clothes 


